The Trindle Trumpeter



MISSION STATEMENT- Claimed by God in baptism; **Fed** by Christ in worship; **Led** by the Spirit in love for one another and the world.

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church Mechanicsburg, PA

July 2022

Friends in Christ.

For most people, summer is a time of rest and relaxation. It's a time to get away for a week or two, whether it's to the beach, the mountains, or just to relax at home. Vacations are a needed part of life. One thing to remember is that ministry doesn't take a vacation. Church doesn't stop when we go away for a trip.

Even when you go away, you can connect with our live-streamed worship service by joining us on Facebook or YouTube. It can be easy to forget about a church offering while you are away, however expenses and bills don't take a hiatus in the summer (even if we might like them to). Your regular offering (even when you are away) makes an enormous impact on the finances and budget of the congregation. There are several options for keeping up with your offering.

- Give in advance: Plan ahead by offering more in the weeks in advance of your time away from church.
- ♦ **Make it up:** When you return, give a little more in the weeks that follow.
- ♦ **Use your envelopes:** Here's a tip that's good not only for summer, but year-round: If you use giving envelopes and checks, simply prepare them weeks in advance and bring them to church when convenient.
- ♦ **Use banking bill pay:** Most online banking services will write and send checks for you. Just plug in the church address, the amount of the gift and how often you want it sent. Voila! You're done!
- ♦ **Enroll in electronic giving:** Use the congregation's online e-giving through Vanco to regularize your gift, tithe or offering. Go to our website-www.trindlespringlutheran.org
- Give monthly or quarterly: Sometimes it's hard to anticipate how many Sundays you'll be away from church. Planning your gift, tithe or offering for monthly or quarterly can keep you current. These methods are important and helpful year-round, but especially during the summer months when people are traveling more. Your financial support of the congregation is a matter of faith. What you give is between you and God, but it can have a major impact on the life of the congregation and the work we are able to accomplish together. Right now, we are "in the black" for the fiscal year. However, if we didn't have a staff vacancy, that would most likely not be the case. So, be prayerful and be mindful of the ways in which you support your congregation.

We need you, your participation and presence, your talents, and yes your financial support too. I pray that this summer you will find plenty of moments to rest and relax. Don't forget that this congregation is hard at work all year round.

Blessings on your summer,

Pastos aaun

The July 2022 Newsletter is dedicated to the Glory of God and in thanksgiving for God's unfailing love and for being my strength and my shield and who blesses me everyday with great friends and family, by Andie Teeter.

July 2022 The Trindle Trumpeter Page 1

PARISH NEWS

TSLC COUNCIL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS - JUNE 14, 2022

Director of Faith Formation, call committee recommendation was made to extend an offer to Leanne Elliott as our Director of Faith Formation. Leanne will be a rostered ELCA Deacon. Motion unanimously approved by Council. Leanne's estimated start date to be timed with the TSLC Vacation Bible School program.

Historical Building & Property Analysis reviewed, task force of 5 people to be formed to create proposal to be shared at TSLC Annual Meeting in November.

ELCA Congregational Discussions pending outcome of Synod Assembly and Church-Wide **Financial Statements** to be issued to the church membership around July 7, 2022.

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Deby Lefin, President dlefin@comcast.net
Mark Eppley, Vice President m.eppley@m-dtrucksales.com
Jan Ingraham, Secretary janingraham@gmail.com
Stef Eichelberger stef.eichelberger@gmail.com
Deb Sterling dsterling56@msn.com
Bill Book bookpine@outlook.com
Joy Grant joygrant89@aol.com
Cindy Duck clduckie@gmail.com
Linda Glantz lglantz1971@gmail.com
Ron Yerkes rwy100@hotmail.com

Church Family,

Does anyone recognize this email address: srtd2030@gmail.com. I've checked my address
book and it doesn't show under anyone. However it
must be sub-linked to someone's email address as it
keeps bouncing back and I can't find out who it
belongs to. Please contact the Church Office if it is
yours.

Thank you. - Cheryl, Parish Admin.

Kristin Cleaver Kristin.cleaver@gmail.com

Marty Baim bonboncoki@aol.com

COME SING!



While our regular choirs have taken a break for the summer, that doesn't mean we can't do some singing! There are two "pick up" choirs planned for this summer - a Men's Choir and Women's Choir. Anyone who likes to make a joyful noise is welcome!!! See dates below and mark your calendars. Contact Danielle Erdley with any questions.

Men's Choir - will rehearse immediately following worship on July 24 and 31, and will sing for worship on August 7.

Women's Choir - will rehearse immediately following worship on August 14 and 21 and will sing for worship on August 28.

WELCOME TO OUR NEW DIRECTOR OF FAITH FORMATION



Deacon Leanne Elliott

I am a recent graduate of United Lutheran Seminary earning my Master of Arts in Ministerial Leadership. I am in the final stages of the ELCA Candidacy process as a Deacon candidate for Word and Service Ministry. I was baptized and raised in the Lutheran Church and after graduating high school I moved to Seattle, WA where I attended Trinity Lutheran College. Earning my Bachelor of Arts in Children, Youth, and Family Studies I began her ministry career at Grace Lutheran Church in Westminster, MD as the Director of Christian Education, Children, Youth, and Family Ministry. I served Grace for 9.5 years concluding her ministry there in December of 2021 so that I could complete my Seminary internship requirement at Zion Lutheran Church in Glen Rock, PA where I focused my learning on preaching, worship leadership, and Pastoral Care ministry. I am grateful for the experiences I had as a young person being able to participate in church council, youth group, travel on several mission trips both domestic and international with the Southeastern PA Synod and in the Synod's Lutheran Youth Organization where I held various leadership positions. It was these experiences, the relationships I built, and the people I met along the way that helped not only to shape and form my faith but played an important role in my own discernment to pursue ministry, especially with children, youth, and families. I am a self-proclaimed "church nerd" and the church has always been an important piece of my story. I love to travel, and my boyfriend Kelvin and I enjoy taking road trips and going camping together. We also enjoy trying new breweries, craft beer, and any restaurant where Kelvin can get a deal on Local Flavor! In college, living in the coffee capital of the world, I really discovered my love for coffee. So much so that I worked as a barista in college, and you can often find me working from a coffee shop when I need a change of scenery. I am currently living in Gettysburg with my cat Poppy and while I really love Gettysburg, I look forward to moving closer to the Mechanicsburg area and settling in a house out in the country. I am very excited to be joining Trindle Spring Lutheran Church and I look forward to meeting everyone and getting to know the community.

SAFETY & SECURITY TEAM ****IMPORTANT BUILDING ACCESS INFORMATION****

IMPORTANT DATE ~ JULY 12, 2022

During the last year we have been adding Access Control on the major entrance doors of the church.

This phase of the project is now completed, and we are ready for the next Phase. During this project we have asked you (via emails, newsletter, etc.) to get prepared by getting a phone access on your phone or to get a key card.

Starting ON and AFTER July 12th, your current church key will not open any of the church entrance doors. Your church key will only be used, going forward for interior doors. (So you keep that key. Do not turn it into the office, (unless you no longer have need of a key.)

Please take a minute, if you have not already, to update your access to the church **by emailing** Chuck Sterling - csterling226@msn.com or Dennis Stoner - hemimedic37@gmail.com

We will need your email address and phone number to be able to issue you a phone or key card access.

ACCESS TO THE CHURCH BUILDING SAFETY & SECURITY TEAM BELOW REPRINTED FROM THE PREVIOUS MONTH'S NEWSLETTER

I pray this finds you happy, healthy, and safe. We have had some changes made to our access system, nothing that most of you will even notice. There are some operational changes related to unlocking doors or relocking doors on Sunday mornings. The double entrance doors should now both be unlocked and relocked via the access system. Please do not use Hex Keys to lock or unlock doors. We are adding some additional doors to the access system. If you currently use your church key to unlock any of the external doors, you will need to contact Dennis Stoner or Chuck Sterling to be issued a Brivo Pass on your Smartphone or a Proximity Key Card.

Your key (for the external doors) will no longer work as of July 12, 2022. It is still good for the inside doors you have access to. Do not throw your key away. If you no longer want a key, please return it to the church office.

As always, if you have any questions please contact Dennis Stoner, via email or cell phone.

(See contact information in our church directory. Copies located in the church office.)

Notes from the Office

<u>Trindle Spring Lutheran Church</u> <u>Income & Expense Report (Operating Fund)</u> January – May 2022

Income	
Offering	172,922
Misc. Income	907
(ie:Thrivent Choice, Community Aid,	
Building Use, Donations, etc.)	
Total Income	173, 829
<u>Expense</u>	
Ministry to Others	
Outreach Ministry	17,665
Evangelism	420
Parish Life	(4,297)
Ministry within Our Congregation	
Christian Education	161
Fellowship	508
Keeping Our Church Safe	-
Stewardship	-
Worship & Music	2,824
Youth & Family Ministry	3,072
Administration	
Archives	-
Property (building maintenance)	45,534
Office Management (administration)	6,766
Salary/Support	80,144
Vision of Ministry	•
Total Expense	152,797
Net Income in April	21,032



We welcomed through Holy Baptism Elliana Luree Zambotti and Aubree Elizabeth Zambotti on June 5, 2022.

Their parents are:

Patrick Zambotti & Savannah Lynch.
Great-grandparents are Bill & Janice Book



The congregation extends condolences to the family of Raymond "Ray" Edward Miller, who passed on May 27, 2022.

Offering through Vanco On-Line Follow these easy steps:

The summer months are here! This is a convenient way to keep your regular offering coming in to help the approved budget.

1. Visit the church website at:

www.trindlespringlutheran.org

- 2. Click on the **Donate Now** button;
- 3. Click on the **Login/Create Profile** button;
- 4. Follow the onscreen instructions to **login** or **create** (for your first time) an online profile and to schedule your recurring or one-time contributions to the listed funds.
- 5. For any questions, or for a demonstration of how to set your account up online, call Cheryl at the church office 717-766-7091 Opt. 1.

OUR TRINDLE QUILTERS WILL MEET WEEKLY ON THURSDAYS @ 9AM THROUGH THE SUMMER!

Join us in the education wing every Thursday. Everyone is welcome to join in the fun. If you can pin, cut, piece, or sew there is something for you to do.

Contact Lynda Farner if you have any questions.



SUMMER WORSHIP HOURS

THROUGH SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 4TH

ONE SUNDAY SERVICE AT 9:15 A.M.

(AND OUR REGULAR WEEKLY WEDNESDAY SERVICE AT 7:00 P.M.)



To the Glory of God and in celebration of the birth of Cameron Jon Fuschino, great-grandson of Brenda Wood, born June 11, 2022.

Notes from the Office

NEW HOPE MINISTRIES - CURRENT NEEDS

Canned chicken, tuna or beef stew, canned fruit and fruit cups, canned vegetables, peanut butter. See the website for up to date lists for our Mechanicsburg Center.

www.nhm-pa.org

Food & Gifts collection total:

- Food 113 lbs.
- Baby Products, Diapers 13 lbs.

Thank you for your faithful giving!



COMMUNION ELEMENTS & DVD'S/CD'S OF SERVICES AVAILABLE

Communion elements are available in the church office for those still communing at home. You can either pick up or we will drop off. Gluten-free is available.

DVD's and CD's are available of the 9:15 a.m. service. Contact the church office to have one delivered to you every week with a bulletin.



Do you enjoy working directly or indirectly with Children and Youth? We have many

positions that need to be filled to assist us in providing our current programs.

Thank you,

Deb Sterling, KYCS Cell: (717) 648-4299



Super Seniors

THE TSLC SENIORS ARE
CONTINUING TO MEET OVER THE
SUMMER FOR THEIR LUNCHEONS.
NEXT ONE IS JULY 18TH,
AT 11:30 AM AT THE PIZZA GRILLE
3817 GETTYSBURG RD., CAMP HILL

TSLC Cemetery Questions?- Email the Cemetery Association at: Cemetery@trindlespringlutheran.org

SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS

The <u>Christian Education committee</u> is starting to plan for Sunday School this Fall!

**SAVE THE DATE - Kick Off Sunday is September 11, 2022 (Same day as our church picnic!)

**If your child/grandchild (AGE 3 through High School) is interested in attending Sunday School this fall, please e-mail the child's:

* Name *Date of birth * Grade attending for the 2022 – 2023 school year

To: Cheryl Guinther at office@trindlespringlutheran.org

We hope you will join us!!

TSLC COMMUNITY AID

Please drop off all clothing items in-person at the store (4833 Carlisle Pike, Mechanicsburg, PA) **Be sure to give them Trindle Spring's Partner # 10139**, for credit (.06 cents a pound). We receive a quarterly check which benefits Outreach ministries.

2022 LAWNMOWERS

There are sign-up sheets on the board by the church office.

Thank you,

Chuck Sterling Property



ZUMBA

*Every Monday at 6pm and *every Wednesday at 10am!

*Check the church calendar for any dates Lisa will not be here.

Contact Lisa Lynch, Zumba instructor for more information.

lisaloveszumba2@gmail.com

GIANT GROCERY CARD PROGRAM

GIANT GROCERY STORE CARDS

"\$CASH FOR CAUSES\$" BENEFITS OUR YOUTH!

Giant Cards are available in \$25, \$50, and \$100 denominations; checks made out to Trindle Spring Lutheran Church and cash are accepted.

TSLC earns 5% of every Giant store card purchased and you still earn your gas/reward points! You can use your purchased card yourself at the Giant! For example, we get \$5 FREE MONEY on a \$100 purchased card by you!

So, before your next trip to Giant to fill up your grocery cart, gas tank, or for food baskets, get your Giant Card to use first.



Fill out the form below or give Robin Cleaver a call.

=								
Trindle Spring Lutheran Church Youth Group								
Grocery Card Fund Raising Program Order Form								
Name: Address:		Today's Date:						
Phone:		-						
		<u>GIANT</u>						
	No. of Cards	<u>Denomination</u> <u>Sub-Total</u>						
	x \$25	= \$						
	x \$50	= \$						
	x \$100	= \$						
		Total Order = \$						
Amount Enclos	ed: \$							
Amount to be P	aid at Time of Delivery/Pick-l	Jp: \$						
For more information or to phone in your Grocery Card Order contact:								
	Robin Cleaver							
Contact the Church Office 717-766-7091 (Opt. 1)								
Please make your check payable to TSLC (Memo – Youth Group)								

July 2022 The Trindle Trumpeter Page 7

PARISH NEWS

SECOND SATURDAY COMMUNITY MEAL

SATURDAY, JULY 9, 2022 4:00 PM - 6:00 PM

FREE MEAL FOR THE COMMUNITY IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL

YOU ARE INVITED! BRING YOUR NEIGHBOR!

MENU:

PULLED PORK ON A ROLL
POTATO SALAD OR
GREEK PASTA SALAD WITH VEGETABLES
4 BEAN SALAD
WATERMELON/CANTELOUPE
WITH BLUEBERRY GARNISH
ASSORTED ROLLS & MUFFINS
ASSORTED DESSERTS
COFFEE,WATER, TEA



TSLC All Men's Breakfast

SATURDAY, JULY 9, 2022, 7:30 A.M.

Join us for breakfast at the Middlesex Diner

1803 Harrisburg Pike, Carlisle, All men of the congregation (all ages) are invited to attend for food and fellowship.

There is a sign-up sheet outside of the church office on the board.

This has always been a well-attended group - plan now!!

Any questions, contact Steve Vogelsong



Church Family, Call someone on this list you don't know to wish them a Happy Birthday!

Any names in bold are on the Homebound/Visitation List.

JULY 2022 BIRTHDAYS

Kay Derk
Bob Witmer
Gordon Eberly
Doris Murphy
Ken Gaudi
Joan Brodisch
Bo Hammaker
Bill Book
Audrie Kirkman
Michael Musser
Rachael Lawrence
Amy Fahnestock
Chuck Murphy
Vincent Rotondaro, III

Shirley Hess
Ken Decker
Todd Yohn
Sydney Zettlemoyer
Rusty Glantz
Carly Pownell
Bill Brodisch
Deb Hoffman
Patrick Corey
Kristin Platzer
Alison Liebel
Robert DeStephano
Teri Haeckler
Barbara Kohler

Michael Phillips
Tanner Brevig
Kendra Henry
Joshua Seitz
Tammy Snyder
Mike Placzek
Irene Dillahey
Alberto Llanes
Nathan Leitzel
Barbara Kovalchik
Andy Kohler
Ashlee Kelly
Andie Teeter



From the Fellowship Committee

EVENING AT THE WINERY

The Fellowship Committee will be sponsoring an evening at Long Shot Winery **on July 23**rd. The Grappling Crab Shack food truck and the North Mountain Ramblers Band will be at the winery that evening. We will meet at 4:30 pm in order to get set up prior to the start of the band; however you are welcome to join us at any time throughout the evening. Please bring lawn chairs and feel free to bring your own food and non-alcoholic beverages. Any alcoholic beverages must be purchased from the winery. Looking forward to spending a relaxed Saturday evening enjoying the music and company! **(Activity will be cancelled in case of inclement weather.)**

Any questions, contact Deby Lefin. Address of winery: 1925 McClures Gap Road, Carlisle, PA.

ICE CREAM SOCIAL

The Fellowship Committee is sponsoring an Ice Cream Social in Fellowship Hall on Sunday, August 7th, at 6:00 p.m. We will be providing ice cream, toppings, and some fun "ice cream themed" activities. Come join us for a cool treat on a hot summer evening! All food and drinks will be provided by the Fellowship Committee. Deadline for signing up is July 31st.

FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE UPCOMING EVENTS SAVE -THE- DATES!

Mark your calendars/phone calendars now for fun fellowship events

- July 23rd @ 4:30 pm Evening at Long Shot Winery
- August 7th Ice Cream Social
- September 11th Annual Church Picnic
- October 16th Fall Hike and Hotdog Roast



CHURCH PICNIC

TSLC ANNUAL CHURCH FAMILY PICNIC SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11TH AFTER SECOND SERVICE

FOR OUR NEW MEMBERS TO KNOW,

WE RENT A BIG TENT EVERY YEAR FOR

ACROSS THE STREET.

BRING YOUR LAWNCHAIRS, RELATIVES, & FRIENDS.

THERE WILL BE GAMES AND

ALL KINDS OF FUN FOODS!

The Shawl Ministry



Committee Chairpersons - Lynne Neibert, Sandy Breech, and Maggie Strawser

We would like to invite you to our next meeting, which will be held in the church lounge at 3:00 PM on August 14th, as we will not be meeting in July.

Please pray for those who have received prayer gifts this past month:

Betty Smith

Baptism - Camden Mostek, Aubree Zambotti, and Elizabeth Zambotti

World Vision – 25 sweaters and 26 hats

Operation Warm Hearts 23 scarves, 3 plarn mats, 28 hat and scarf sets

Please consider helping The Shawl Ministry in the following ways:

If you are interested in helping our ministry by donating yarn - buy 3 or 4 skeins of one color. We use Homespun, Red Heart or any 4ply yarn. We seem to be short on masculine colors so - grays, browns, dark blues, dark greens and cream colored would be great. If you would like to add 2 skeins of variegated yarn to match the color and type of yarn you pick, we could use that as well. Drop by on the 10th, give it to a committee member or place the yarn on the counter in the Outreach Center and mark it for Shawl Ministry.

<u>For those of you who place individuals on our prayer</u> chains – to receive a prayer gift, please call the office or one of our chairmen - Lynne Neibert, Sandy Breech or Maggie Strawser.

<u>For those of you who have a friend or relative facing difficult challenges</u> - contact us if you would like them to receive a prayer gift.

THANK YOU NOTES FROM OUR GRADUATES

***Thank you so much for the graduation blessing and blanket! I was really surprised and appreciate the thoughtfulness and time it took to make it. And it's cool that it is in my college colors! Please let whoever made mine orange and gray know that it's great. With Appreciation, Grant Spangler

***Members of the Shawl Ministry, Thanks you so much for the beautiful blanket. I can only imagine how hard you worked and how long it took and for that I am so blessed. I am so blessed that you took that time to make me such an amazing gift. Thanks so much! Mekayla Reinfeld

***Thank you so much Sandy for the beautiful blanket to celebrate my high school graduation. I look forward to using it in my college dorm next fall. Not only will the blanket keep me warm, but it will remind me of your love and kindness. Thank you once again for the blanket and for welcoming me to the church! Mazee Paleveda

OTHER THANK YOU NOTES

My name is Jeanette Miller and I'm a friend of Evelyn Vogelsong. She gave me a lovely prayer shawl that you crocheted. I want to thank you for making it. The colors are beautiful. My shawl had maroon, green, dark blue colors. I never did learn to crochet so I appreciate this shawl.

Thanks again,

Jeanette Miller

Good late evening. My husband and I just wanted to truly thank you for the blanket. Your generosity made us cry. Our faith has carried us through this journey and we rely on God's comfort and strength through the ups and downs of this cancer. Right now, my husband is doing okay. We go back to Hopkins tomorrow for a few more tests and to hear the plan his doctor is preparing. So, we thank you so very much for your gift and prayer! Brian and Tracy Jones

"Let the pleasure of the Lord be on us. O, Lord, give strength to the work of our hands." Psalm 90:17

Thank you Notes

Dear friends,

Thanks for all the cards and well wishes I received on the celebration of my **70th** birthday. They are truly appreciated and it meant a lot to me.

God has blessed me with a wonderful family and so many friends. Thank you again for all your kind words and birthday wishes.

Stephen "Steve" Vogelsong

Dear Church Family,

Thank you for all the prayers, cards, and words of wisdom and humor during our illness.

Your Christian love and thoughtfulness is truly a gift – thank you for sharing it so freely! You are a blessing that we treasure.

May the peace of the Lord be with you all.

Robin & Lauren (daughter) Cleaver

I want to give a special thank you to my church family for all the beautiful cards and notes I received on my **95th** birthday. I enjoyed each one.

Thanks again! God Bless you all. - Ruth Eppley

June 2, 2022

Color Guard Update (From Memorial Day service on Sunday, May 29, 2022)

Forming the color guard this year was a challenge right up to the morning of the event, due to medical, health and family situation changes.

We also had a few firsts this year as was mentioned by the attendees in the cemetery as the ceremony proceeded. One comment was, "we have a woman out there this year." That woman was referring to **Senior Airman Lynn Placzek**, who is the **first woman rifleman** in our color guard. However, this comment reminded me of a first that we had **back in 2017 when Lt. Bonita Distad was our first woman flag bearer** in our color guard. Sorry for the late recognition Lt. Distad.

This year was the first time that we had **five riflemen in the color guard.** We almost had six, so maybe next year. Last year Darrell learned that no one in the United States manufactures .30 cal. blanks any more. Darrell handmade wood bullets for the carbine which worked fine when the PRIMERS fired!

This was also the first time that the National Anthem was sung at the event. Thank you to Pastor Erdley for arranging the music and thank you to Danielle Erdley for leading the National Anthem. From my perspective, it was a real thrill to hear the audience participate in singing the National Anthem. I think that we have something going here!

Thank you to Bobby Phillips for taking pictures.

Now for **the big thank you** to all of the participants who put up with me through all of the short notice changes to make this a successful event:

US Flag Bearer - Col. Andrew McIntyre - Air Force

Church Flag Bearer – Lt. Bonita Distad – Navy Riflemen:

Col. Robert Witmer – Air National Guard MSgt. Lee Yohn – Army TSgt. Larry Kohler – Air Force

Petty Officer 1st Class James Duck – Navy Senior Airman Lynn Placzek – Air Force

Taps – Charlie Bender - (For all 38 years of the event).

Lt. Col. Darrell Westby – Air Force Color Guard Commander





Thank you Notes, cont'd.

We would like to thank everyone for all of the cards, letters and prayers. Your continued support has meant the world to us and has been a true comfort and blessing during this difficult time. We are forever grateful for our TSLC church family.

Lisa, John, Ryan and Megan Talton

Many thanks for all the wonderful get-well cards I received during my recent period of back problems. They uplifted my spirits greatly and helped keep me going during therapy. It is wonderful to be a part of Trindle Spring Church family.

Many thanks!

Pat Yerkes

THANK YOU FROM FPHCR (FAMLY PROMISE OF THE HARRISBURG CAPITAL REGION) AND THE TSLC FAMILY PROMISE LEADERSHIP TEAM

FPHCR (Family Promise of the Harrisburg Capital Region) and the TSLC Family Promise leadership team extend many thanks and much appreciation for the efforts and time of our volunteers this past week in welcoming and supporting the 2 families that were our guests. It was clear from the start that the guests were extremely grateful for all that was provided by us and the local chapter of Family Promise. Because of our partnership and that of other local churches with FPHCR, these families were able to be kept together as a unit during their time of crisis!

The week went extremely well. We couldn't have had better families for the Family Promise "re-start!" Both were kind & appreciative; the children were great fun. Both rooms were sooo clean when all left. One guest expressed having anxiety about moving their family of 6 week to week to another church. But because they received so much kindness and support from us, now she is looking at each week as a new adventure. They hope to come back to visit and maybe join us for worship. Our host week was the first in the program for these families. We made a difference! We were the face of Christ for our guests. - Diane Boone, Cindy Duck, Karen Eppley, and Danielle Erdley Next hosting dates: August 21– August 28. Check out our website for the next sign-up link.

Good morning!

I just wanted to say thank you all so much for making our families have the BEST experience at Family Promise. I have heard nothing but sweet and kind words from the families about your hospitality and volunteers. I also heard that the kids LOVED LOVED the meatballs last night for dinner. The kids' father said everyone is so humble, kind and has truly enjoyed himself during this week.

Thank you! Thank you!

Thank you kindly,

Stacey Coldren
Case Manager/Program Manager, Family Promise
717-737-1100

"When you give joy to other people, you get more joy in return. You should give a good thought to happiness that you can give out." - Eleanor Roosevelt



JULY 2022 Church Calendar

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
					1	2
3 Worship 9:15 am	4 INDEPENDENCE DAY Church Office closed	5 Fellowship Committee 7pm	6 Zumba Gold 10:00 am In Fellowship Hall Worship 7:00 pm	7 Trindle Quilters 9:00 am	8	9 Men's Breakfast 7:30 am Middlesex Diner SECOND SATURDAY COMMUNITY MEAL 4:00-6:00pm In Fellowship Hall & Take Out Available
10 Worship 9:15 am The Prayer Shawl Ministry not meeting this month,	11 Zumba 6:00pm Fellowship Hall	12 NEW BUILDING ACCESS STARTS For Church Council meeting this month, see July 20th.*	2umba Gold 10:00 AM In Fellowship Hall Worship 7:00 pm	14 Trindle Quilters 9:00 am	15	16
17 Worship 9:15 am	18 Zumba 6:00pm Fellowship Hall Seniors Luncheon The Pizza Grille Camp Hill 11:30 am Newsletter Article Deadline for August	19 Christian Ed. 7pm Worship & Music 7pm Property 7pm	Zumba Gold 10:00 am In Fellowship Hall Worship 7:00 pm *Special short Church Council meeting 7:40pm	21 Trindle Quilters 9:00 am	22	23 Fellowship Committee: Night at the Winery 4:30 pm 1925 McClures Gap Road, Carlisle, PA. (Will be cancelled if inclement weather.)
24 Worship 9:15 am Men's Choir practice after church 31 Worship 9:15 am New Hope Food	Zumba 6:00pm Fellowship Hall	26	27 Zumba Gold 10:00 am In Fellowship Hall Worship 7:00 pm	28 Trindle Quilters 9:00 am Newsletter Assembly 9am	29	30
Blessing Men's Choir practice after church Deadline to sign up for the Ice Cream Social						



https://www.instagram.com/trindle_spring/



https://www.facebook.com/



OUR CHANNEL: WILLIAMTRINDLE https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRh9GlcyJJg7BVb1UnERaTA

Calendar

https://www.trindlespringlutheran.org/calendar--news.html



LOWER SUSQUEHANNA SYNOD NEWS

See the on-line newsletter *W.E. News of the LSS* on the LSS website: http://www.lss-elca.org/ and click on WE NEWS at the bottom of the page to sign up or to view past issues.



WOMEN OF THE ELCA

To find out more about what they are doing and how you can join, go to: www.lss-elca.org/congregations/ women-of-the-elca/



Contact Information

900 S. Arlington Avenue Suite 251B Harrisburg PA17109 Phone:773-380-1700

Email:LAMPa@lutheranadvocacypa.org

July 2022



Contact Information:

Trindle Spring Lutheran Church 14 State Road Mechanicsburg, PA 17050

Website: www.trindlespringlutheran.org (Go to our website for all sponsorship signups and to sign up for online giving through Vanco.)

Pastors

Pastor Aaron Erdley, Lead Pastor Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.2)

Email: pastoraaron@trindlespringlutheran.org

Pastor Carolyn DeStephano, Visitation Pastor

Phone: (717) 697-6875

Email: pastorcarolyn@trindlespringlutheran.org

Director of Faith Formation

Deacon Leanne Elliott

Email: lelliott0614@gmail.com

Phone: (610) 733-6354

Music Department

Danielle Erdley, Director of Music Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 4) Email: danierdley@gmail.com

Ann Kopacko, Organist

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt. 5) Email: akopacko@verizon.net

Church Office

Office Hours: Monday-Friday Summer: 8:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.

Cheryl Guinther, Parish Administrator

Office: (717) 766-7091 (Opt.1)

Email: office@trindlespringlutheran.org

Please contact the Parish Administrator if you have any changes/updates to your:



- ⇒ Mailing Address
- ⇒ Cell/Home Phone Number (s)
- \Rightarrow Life Events
- ⇒ Children going to college (Address!)
- ⇒ Adult children information!
- ⇒ Births/ Baptism requests/ Other

August 2022 Newsletter article deadline is:

Monday, July 18, 2022

Assembly Date: Thursday, July 28, 2022 9:00 a.m. in the Y.A.H. Room

July 2022 The Trindle Trumpeter Page 14